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MINUTES OF THE SENATE FEDERAL AND STATE AFFAIRS.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Senator Lana Oleen at 11:00 a.m. on February 3, 2000 in
Room 245-N of the Capitol.

All members were present.

Committee staff present: Mary Galligan, Legislative Research Department
Russell Mills, Legislative Research Department
Theresa Kiernan, Revisor of Statutes
Judy Glasgow, Committee Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee:  

Others attending: See Attached list

Chairman Oleen called for introduction of bills.  She recognized Senator Les Donovan who requested the
introduction of a bill that would provide for notification to the County Clerk when a third class city
changes to a second class city. Senator Biggs moved to introduce the bill relating to change in
classification.  Senator Vratil seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  

Chairman Oleen recognized Senator Jones who requested the introduction of a bill for emergency drivers
licenses under certain conditions.  Senator Becker moved to introduce the bill; Senator Biggs seconded the
motion.  The motion carried.

Chairman Oleen opened discussion on SB 430 and asked the committee for action on this bill.  After
discussion by the committee Senator Vratil moved to amend SB 430 to replace the 2,000 population
figure with 5,000 and to require the approval of the board of county commissioners of the county in which
township is located.  Senator Harrington seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

Senator Biggs moved to report SB 430 as amended favorable to the full Senate.  Senator Jones seconded
the motion.  The motion carried.

Chairman Oleen called on Russell Mills to continue to review bills in the committee from last session.

After discussion by the committee SB 142, SB 357 and HB 2007 will remain in the committee.

Senator Biggs moved to report HB 2031 unfavorably to the full Senate.  Senator Vratil seconded the
motion.  After discussion by the committee the Motion carried. 

Senator Harrington moved to report HB 2040 and HB 2540 unfavorably to the full senate and Senator
Gooch  seconded the motion.  After discussion by the committee Senator Harrington withdrew her motion
and Senator Gooch withdrew his second.  It was committee consensus that the bills be considered
separately.

Senator Harrington moved to report HB 2040 unfavorably to the full Senate.  Senator Gooch seconded the
motion.  After discussion by the committee the motion carried. Senators Vidricksen, Bleeker and
Harrington requested that their votes be recorded as voting no on the motion.

Senator Harrington moved to Report HB 2540 unfavorably to the full senate.   After discussion, Senator
Harrington withdrew her motion.  The bill remains in committee.

Following reference to the minutes of January 27,  Senator Jones made a motion to approve the minutes;
Senator Biggs seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 12:00 a.m.  The next meeting will be February 8, 2000 at 11:00 a.m.


